
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 

BETWEEN 

CALIFORNIA SCHOOL EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION AND ITS 

RIVERSIDE CHAPTER #506 

AND THE 

RIVERSIDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

FEBRUARY 17, 2021 

This memorandum of understanding ("MOU") is agreed between the Riverside Unified School District 
(the "District' or "RUSD") and the California School Employees Association and its Chapter 506 
("CSEA"), collectively, ("the parties"). The District and CSEA meet and negotiate wages, hours, health 
and welfare benefits, and/or working conditions. 

As a result of negotiations, the District and CSEA met and agree to the following: 

The Phase 1 MOU will continue until the Riverside County reaches the Governor's metric for return to 
in-person instruction. When the adjusted case rate numbers hit that number or below, In-person 
classified staff will move to the Phase 2 MOU language the following Monday. 

This Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is subject to review under CSEA's policy 610 and the 
approval of RUSD's Board of Education. 

FOR THE DISTRICT 

Kyley Ybarra 
Assistant Superintendent, Personnel 
Riverside Unified School District 

Robin Mesa 
Director V, Classified Personnel 
Riverside Unified School District 
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FOR CSEA 
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Bernie Holt 
President, CSEA #506 

Sandra Garcia7 

Chief Union Steward, CSEA #506 

Ramona Hillis 
Labor Relations Representative, CSEA 

Ltwarog
Stamp




